




OPENING REMARKS BY  MR. PONGPAYOME VASAPUTI
PERMANENT SECRETARy, royal thai government at the opening ceremony of the Asia-Pacific Regional Workshop on School Education and Disaster Risk Reduction
8 October 2007
· 





· Dr. Raj Kumar, Principle Officer for UNESCAP

· Mr. Jerry Velasquez, Senior Regional Advisor, UN/ISDR 
Asia - and Pacific

· Director, UNESCO Regional Office for Asia and Pacific

· Director, UNCRD

· Excellencies, distinguished guests, ladies and gentlemen
I am pleased to have the opportunity to join all of you in the opening ceremony of the Asia-Pacific Regional Workshop on School Education and Disaster Risk Reduction today. In this workshop, we have the decision makers, experts and practitioners from the field of disaster risk reduction, disaster management and education from many different parts of the world, gathering to find better ways to cope with disaster situations. 

We should be reminded once again that the Asia and Pacific region, the home of more than sixty per cent of the world population, has suffered deeply from a string of disaster events, perhaps in greater extent than any other region on the planet. Indeed, not only in this region, people around the world are now living their lives with so much concern. Just a few weeks go, on 24-25 September 2007, Thailand hosted the ASEAN Regional Seminar entitled “2007 ASEAN Day for Disaster Management: Challenges Ahead and the Way Forward” in Bangkok. From this seminar, we found and we were quite convinced by scientific experts that climate change, due to its effects on many aspects of the socio-economic development process, now poses perhaps the greatest threat of our time and that we must adapt and prepare ourselves.  For this purpose, one must start with education.
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The above example showed the importance of sharing of knowledge about disaster amongst the scientists, experts and disaster management managers. I think that we should spare no efforts to bring this information and knowledge to the general public, of course, one of the best ways is through education. By providing good education on disaster reduction to children and teachers, we can be assured that they will know what to do and where to go when disaster comes. It is often the case that students then would share such knowledge and practice with other family members. I am therefore delighted to witness this effort by the international communities in addressing this very important issue.

Looking at a broader picture, this workshop well serves the idea of “Build Understanding and Awareness for Disaster Risk Reduction” which is one of the top priorities identified in the Hyogo Framework for Action (HFA), the blueprint for disaster risk reduction efforts during the next decade. It is essential that this workshop would trigger the process for more effective use of knowledge, innovation and education to build a culture of safely and resilience at all levels.  Such a process of education must be further enhanced at the national and regional levels. 
Excellencies, distinguished guests, ladies and gentlemen,

On this note, it is my pleasure to declare open the Asia-Pacific Regional Workshop on School Education and Disaster Risk Reduction. I wish this event every success.

Thank you
   
